
 

 

“My Soul finds rest in God, my Hope comes from him.” Psalm 62.5 
 

Friday, 24 January 2025 
 

Dear Parent(s), carer(s) and students, 
 

This morning the Archdiocese of Birmingham launched the 
Jubilee Year of Hope across all schools in the Diocese and we 
were delighted to be able to join in communion with all schools 
at this online virtual launch. 
 
We have been preparing for the Year of Hope in Assemblies with 
Jubilee years every 25 years to give Catholics the opportunity to 
pray and reflect on their mission. Throughout this year there will 
be spiritual activities focusing on the Year of Hope. 
 
During the live stream, we heard about the Diocesan commitment to fundraising for 
Fr. Hudson's Caritas (FHC) and we shall, once again, make this one of our focus 
charities this year. Not least, this term, when Year 7 complete the annual Year 7 
Sponsored Walk for FHC.  
 
Please do support the whole Church in this journey as Pilgrims of Hope this year. 
 
St Nicholas Owen Feast Day  

Yesterday was the annual Feast Day of our Patron St Nicholas Owen. We 
extended our morning form time, and all students took time to reflect on the 
life and inspiration of our Patron while also reviewing our School Mission 
statement and evaluating how each part of it relates to them and how they 
can live it out in school and in their lives. 
 
And at the end of the day everyone finished the day with a chocolate treat. 
 

 
 



 
 
 

Character, Culture and Formation 
Every Tuesday morning the day starts with our Character, Culture and 
Formation curriculum. This covers everything from PSHE, RSE, careers and 
more. This week students in Year 8 received a talk from the Charity 
'Everyone's invited'. Students were challenged to consider and think about 
stereotypes in society which may influence the way we can behave in 
relationships and students were educated on what unhealthy relationships 
may look like.  
 

Meanwhile, Year 9 students took part in a Careers Education event as part of their 
preparation for making their Key Stage 4 options. Representatives from Nova 
Training, QinetiQ and Worcestershire Apprenticeships spoke to students about 
apprenticeships and debunked some myths about them.  If parents/carers would 
like to find out more about apprenticeships you may find the parent and carer 
guidance on  www.amazingapprenticeships.com useful. 

 
Grease is the Word 
This year’s school production is less than two weeks away and the cast and staff are 
excitedly putting together the finishing touches on what should be the most fabulous 
show in true Hagley tradition. 
 
Tickets are now on sale for all three nights on Tuesday 4th to Thursday 6th February 
2025. With the show starting at 6pm in the Theatre. 
 
We do hope that lots of you will join us for a night of musical theatre and huge talent 
on show. Tickets are available via Arbor Pay. 
 
Student successes 
The new term is barely 3 weeks old and already Hagley students are shining once again.  
 
This week students were representing Wyre Forest District in a County Cross Country Event at Bromsgrove 
School.  
 
All the students were typically brilliant and  represented Hagley perfectly. 
 
Special mentions go to Izabella Fereday, after being injured for the qualifier in November she was given a wild 
card space for the Wyre Forest. In the race Izabella was calm and collected throughout, finishing in the top 
half of the race despite being one of the youngest in the event. 
 
Another special mention must go to Intermediate 
Boys’ Team. Out of 8 Wyre Forest vests available, 5 
of them were worn by Hagley students which is an 
amazing achievement in itself. Ruben Ray was the 
standout performer in this team leading the Hagley 
boys throughout the race, with him managing to 
finish in a  fabulous 5th place. This means he has 
been selected to run in the English Schools event in 
March. 
 
Finally, Will Kennedy was up against some very 
talented runners in the senior boy’s race, finishing 
in 7th place. He now has the nervous wait to see if 
he will also be selected to attend the English 
Schools event.  

http://www.amazingapprenticeships.com/


 
 
 

In tennis, Lukas (Y10) continues to shine 
on the courts, last weekend winning an 
Under 18 County Tournament (3 years 
above his age group) at Tipton Tennis 
Academy with his doubles partner 
Joshua. While the KS4 Badminton Team 
put up a great performance on Tuesday 
night with Josh Kuruvilla the overall 
District Champion against competitors 
from OSH, Haybridge and Kinver. 

Poppy in Year 10 is another Hagley superstar. She challenged herself to raise 
money for Guide Dogs for the Blind this January and has so far run 60 miles this 
month raising over £500 to date. Keep going Poppy, were so very proud of you. 

And finally this week, I was delighted to have shared with me photos of one of 
our Year 9’s with a passion for all things Cosplay at a recent Comic Con event. 
Gabriel has made the whole costume himself and on the back of his passion has 
this week met with teachers in Design Technology to set up a club in school. 

 
Vacancies 
We have new vacancies at Hagley and in Emmaus MAC Central 
Team. The Emmaus Finance Team are looking for a new Grade 
6 Accounts Assistant while here at Hagley we have a new 
vacancy for September for a Teacher of English with leadership 
responsibility for our Whole School Literacy Strategy. 
 
All adverts can be found on the Emmaus Vacancies page 
(https://www.emmausmac.com/Page/Detail/vacancies) 
and will go up next week. We are still looking to recruit a 
Spanish/French teacher too and this advert is live. 
 
Creating a culture for Reading 

We continue to work hard on driving a culture of reading at Hagley and 
working with children to improve their literacy levels. This takes many 
forms from reading in class and Mass, our Tuesday morning  tutor reading 
programme, literacy interventions, peer reading with our trained Sixth 
Form reading mentors and we have recommended wider reading texts on 
each subject page on the curriculum section of our website for your 
information and hopefully enjoyment. We also have our next Scholastic 
Book Sale coming up during the week beginning 3rd February. 

 

https://www.emmausmac.com/Page/Detail/vacancies


 
 
 

End of the day disruption 
What an end to the day it was today. Thank you to you all for your understanding and positive response in 
getting everyone home safely after the disruption caused by the very last-minute notification of the train 
cancellations. Trains did start running again late this afternoon so lets hope everything is fine for Monday. 
Please do keep an eye on the Trainline app and WMR rail webpage though. 
 
That just leaves me to wish you well for the weekend ahead. 
 
Sent with every good wish, prayer and blessing. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
J Hodgson  

Principal  
 
Forthcoming Events and Calendared items 
Spring 1: 
30.01.2025 - Y12 online Parents Evening  
04.02.2025 - School Production of Grease 
05.02.2025 - School Production of Grease 
06.02.2025 - School Production of Grease 
07.02.2025 - Y7 & 8 Briars Weekend Residential  
13.02.2025 - Y7 Online Parents Evening 
13.02.2025 - Break up for February half term 
14.02.2025 - KS4 Poland Trip  
14.02.2025 - Emmaus MAC Teacher Training Day 

 


